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Date: April 17th, 2025  
 
 
RE: Price increases Resulting from Tariffs 
 
Dear Valued Supplier 
 
We are reaching out to address the recent tariff changes enacted by the U.S. Administration, which 
may have implications for our business operations and supply chain partners. 
 
As a valued supplier, we appreciate your partnership and the critical role you play in supporting our 
operations. However, per Senior Metal Bellow’s Terms & Conditions, we do not accept unilateral price 
increases due to changes in tariffs. Our expectation is for our suppliers to manage their sourcing 
strategies to eliminate any potential adverse impacts of tariffs. Current orders will remain at the 
contractually agreed-to prices on the Purchase Orders. Cost increases due to tariffs on future orders 
will be evaluated on a case-by-case basis and must be supported with sufficient documentation.  
 
Tariff charges invoiced without prior communication and documentation will not be paid.  
 
Also note that purchases made under U.S. government contracts are exempt from tariffs. As such, any 
attempt to pass through tariff-related costs on government-funded orders is strictly prohibited and 
may result in non-payment and/or reevaluation of our supplier relationship. 
 
We ask that you review your current pricing and ensure full compliance with these guidelines. If you 
have any questions or believe a situation warrants further discussion, please reach out to your 
respective buyer. 
 
We appreciate your understanding and continued partnership as we navigate the situation.  
 
  

Sincerely,   
 
 
  Sofia Caetano  
  Supply Chain Manager  
  781-302-1334 
  scaetano@metalbellows.com 
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